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Dear Bull,

Thank you for your letter of 12 January regarding the petition on the difficulties encountered
by the deaf and hard of hearing when accessing NHS services.

| appreciate NHS service providers need to address the needs of people with sensory
impairment when they access healthcare. A Steering and Reference Group was set up,
and specifically asked to make recommendations on delivering a sustainable improvement
in the experiences of patients with sensory loss, when they come into contact with the NHS
in Wales. The group comprised representatives from NHS Wales (including the NHS
Centre for Equality and Human Rights), the Welsh Government, Health Inspectorate Wales
and Community Health Councils, user groups and voluntary sector organisations.

A final report with recommendations was presented to me at the latter end of last year. ltis
an important piece of work and addresses some of the issues raised in the petition.

On 9 January, | had the pleasure of launching the ‘Accessible Healthcare for People with
Sensory Loss in Wales'’ final report at the head office of the Welsh Ambulance Service NHS
Trust’s in Cwmbran.

The final report and the recommendations can be viewed on the RNIB Cymru website and
can be accessed here:

http:ﬁwww,rnib‘orq,uka’ABOUTUSKCONTACTDETAILSICYMRU!Paqes;’cvmru publications.
aspx#H2Heading1

Bae Caerdydd « Cardiff Bay English Enquiry Line 0845 010 3300
Caerdydd - Cardiff Llinell Ymholiadau Cymraeg 0845 010 4400
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The next step is for a delivery plan to be drawn up. My officials are working with those
mvolved in the delivery to take this work forward, which should be available in the Spring.
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